

AMESBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held via Zoom 
on Tuesday 27th April 2021 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:   Cllr R Evans (Mayor), Cllr J T Swindlehurst (Chair), Cllr F Westmoreland, Cllr M Verbinnen, Cllr R Yuill, Cllr I Mitchell, Cllr A Williams, Cllr M Strange, Cllr Goldthorp, Cllr T Edwards, Cllr D Kuczera & Cllr R Goldthorp
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mrs W Bown (Town Clerk) and Mrs A Membery (Admin Officer)
VISITING PUBLIC:  1
PRESS:   0
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	Public Questions
None
Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllr JM Swindlehurst. 
To approve the minutes of the last meeting dated 16th March 2021 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

To receive any declarations of interest from members

None received.
Councillors’ questions/statements
Cllr Mitchell thanked the Town Council Maintenance Team for the swift repair to the fence along Armistice Park

Cllr Yuill asked for item 11 to be discussed directly after Item 5 due to attending another meeting at 8pm

Cllr Edwards asked the Town Council to put together a long term plan for the Country Park

Cllr Goldthorp brought up the issue of fly-tipping behind Home Bargains.  Cllr Yuill confirmed that the land had not yet been adopted by Wiltshire Council so was the responsibility of the land owner.

Cllr Edwards asked is anything could be done by the Town Council regarding the dangerous fence around Holders Field.  It was agreed for the Town Clerk to write to The Stonehenge School and Wiltshire Council.

Clerk’s Update
The Town Clerk reported that another complaint had been received regarding Byway 20 between Stockport Avenue and Stockport Road.  Councillors discussed the issue and it was agreed that this would be dealt with at the next Amenities Meeting.
Car charging point at the Bowman Centre – information update.
Cllr Yuill gave a verbal report.  It was agreed for Cllr Yuill to contact two companies regarding installation of a charging point at the Bowman Centre to get an idea of costs and possible location.  
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	To receive a request to create steps at Lords Walk by the Countess Road entrances.
Councillors discussed the requested and it was agreed that the request would not be taken further due to cost, damage to trees and there was already a short walk along Countess Road South.  
To consider a resident’s concerns regarding parking/accessibility at Bonnymead. 
Councillors discussed the concerns and agreed that at weekends parking is an issue at Bonnymead.  It was agreed for Councillors Edwards, Goldthorp and Williams to visit Bonnymead to look into creating a pull-in at the Cemetery and marking out parking bays in the car park
Lords Walk river erosion – working party update. 
Cllr Kuczera reported that the working party had met at Lords Walk to look at the issues.  The working party confirming that the previous repairs have failed and damaged had been caused by dogs entering the river at 2 points along the riverbank. 
The Town Clerk confirmed that a report for a dog entry point along the river bank had already been provided by Wiltshire Wildlife and was supported by the river authority. 

To confirm the detail of the fencing required at the Centenary Play Park Area (use current fence to repair against community garden)
Proposed:  The Mayor

Seconded:  Cllr Edwards

Resolved:  To replace the fencing around the Centenary Play Park Area with bow-top fencing.
Community Allotment/Garden – information update. 
Cllr Kuczera confirmed that the original idea of using the Bowman Centre garden wasn’t viable as it was hired with the Main Hall.  

Proposed:  Cllr Kuczera
Seconded:  The Mayor
Resolved:  to offer the use both sides of the front section of the new allotments on Stockport Avenue. 
To receive a report regarding the youth provision at Archers Gate. 
Cllr Verbinnen gave an overview of the area identified as suitable to be used by Buzz Action Foundation. 
Jonathan Russell confirmed the project would be with Buzz Action Foundation and including activity area, camping, storage, tree planting and compostable toilets. Buzz Action Foundation have agreed to pay all costs for the set up including ongoing maintenance, fencing and gates.  

Items for the next agenda

RG – toilets at Bonnymead Park
Date of Next Meeting:  to be arranged

Meeting closed 8.17pm
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